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January 31, 2014  
 
PENNSYLVANIA AND DELAWARE  
CALL FOR EXPERIENCE #4 
 
CALL FOR WORKERS’ COMPENSATION LARGE CLAIM EXPERIENCE BY POLICY YEAR, VALUED 
AS OF DECEMBER 31, 2012 AND DECEMBER 31, 2013 - DUE APRIL 15, 2014 IN DELAWARE AND 
PENNSYLVANIA 
 
In accordance with the approved statistical program you are hereby requested to file with the Bureaus on or 
before April 15, 2014 in DE and PA, your compensation experience by policy year valued as of December 31, 
2013.  Data reported in this Call is subject to the Financial Data Incentive Program (FDIP) and must be 
submitted using the Financial Data Reporting Application (FDRA). 
 
We are asking for detailed claim data on any claim for which the sum of the accumulated total paid losses and 
total case reserve valued as of December 31, 2012 and/or December 31, 2013 exceeds $250,000 in Delaware or 
$500,000 in Pennsylvania, in any of the policy periods from prior to 1986 to 2013.  For each such claim you 
must provide the Bureaus with data for both the December 31, 2012 and the December 31, 2013 valuations 
regardless of whether one of the two evaluations falls below the threshold. 
 
Losses are to be reported on a gross basis, i.e., prior to any reduction for reimbursable deductibles.  Please 
indicate the amount of the deductible if applicable in Column 11. 
 
Column 12 indicates the type of coverage.  Please use the following coverage codes: 
 

(1)        Losses under All Workers’ Compensation Experience EXCEPT the following:   
            “F” Classification, Coal Mine, Excess Policies, Reinsurance, National Defense  
            Projects, Large Deductible Policies, etc. as described in Call #1. 

 (2) Losses under “F” Classification 
 (3) Losses under Large Deductible Policies (Deductible amount must be indicated) 
 
Please report amounts of premiums and losses in WHOLE DOLLARS ONLY.  The FDRA will 
not allow cents to be entered onto the form.  If the values are not entered as whole dollars, the  
application will automatically count fifty cents and over as an extra dollar, and reject the cents if  
less than fifty.  Negative amounts must have a negative sign in front of the number being 
entered. 
 
Carrier data reported for the prior year has been used to automatically populate the 2012 data 
fields in the FDRA’s 2013 Call #4. 
 
All questions should be directed to the Actuarial Department at (215) 568-2371. 


